Swift Creek Owners and Neighbors,

As promised, an update on the City's reclaimed water system.   The City of Niceville has been responsive to our concerns and Mr. Corbin, the City Manager, provided an update to the entire City Council at tonight's Council meeting.  As you know, there is a shortage of reclaimed effluent suitable for distribution to the reclaimed water system.  The attached document provides a comprehensive discussion of Niceville's reclaimed water system, and the link offers a short explanation of reclaimed water processing (even though it references Destin's system).

Here are the highlights:

- The city has asked for VOLUNTARY limits on irrigation consumption and days starting Monday May 19th...

     Odd Addresses:  Mon / Thurs / Sat

     Even Addresses:  Tues / Fri / Sun

     Note- Weds is reserved for reconstitution of the reservoir

- The same restrictions are being imposed on all system users including neighboring subdivisions, Heritage Gardens, RBCS, City Hall, Softball Complex, Twin Oaks, and Walmart. 

- Additionally, the city is not allowing any further developer connections until the system is upgraded.  For example, you may have seen purple pipe at The Stables, but it is not connected to the system.  Furthermore, even Publix was denied connectivity until the upgrades are complete.

- So what upgrades?  The City owned processing facility has 3 parallel "trains" that render sewage safe for public use.   The trains have been upgraded one at a time which means a full 1/3 of capacity has been off line.  The city expects the upgrade to be completed by November...it is behind schedule.   When too much sewage is pushed through existing trains, the quality is degraded to the point it cannot be sent to the holding reservoir for customer irrigation...as was the case with the recent flooding rains. Rather it must be sent to the spray fields north of our subdivision.   Another related upgrade is also required...an upgrade to the size of the supply line running down Hwy 285.   The city expects to install a 12" line to replace the 8" currently feeding our subdivision in front of Heritage Gardens.  This should help with low pressure problems.  The line should be completed by September.

In the mean time we need to get through the summer.  It will take community effort to ensure there is sufficient irrigation water for all.  Please reset your timers for correct days based on your address and make sure your rain sensors are in operable condition and not bypassed.

The City has promised to communicate future planned outages better and even agreed to post information to the City's web page.   So yes, the city plans on keeping the system pressurized 24/7.  

Your neighbor,

Doug


Douglas Tolbert

